From: Stephen Turton

Sent: 15 November 2021 12:46

To: Local Plan

Subject: Response to local plan South East Urban Extension

This is a response to the local plan from Mr Stephen Turton of_

| do not believe the plan is sound as it will cause a significant increase in congestion across the area.

The local roads in the south east urban extension are mainly narrow winding rural roads and not suited to the
additional traffic from 4000 homes.

Furthermore the existing bridges over the ship canal are not suitable for this level of additional traffic all funnelling
through bridge foot roundabout will cause congestion, pollution and associated chaos for not just those of us living
in south Warrington but also for those in central / north Warrington. | believe the original plan had a new high level
canal crossing, without this you are going to cause more traffic problems.

Are additional services been implemented such as GP surgeries, nursery / school places, local food shops to avoid
new homes having to get in their cars?
Sandy Lane recycling centre and Stockton Heath itself will not cope with additional traffic from this urban extension.

Please cease trying to build so many homes in unsuitable locations.

Kind regards
S Turton





